
VILLAGE OF JORDAN 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

September 8th, 2025 

 

PRESENT: 

Mayor Brim    Deputy Mayor Gustafson 

Clerk Trapp    Trustee Simko 

Frederick DiRisio   Superintendent Johnston 

Officer Healy    Trustee Stapleton 

Trustee Bates 

Water Operator Williams   

   
 

ABSENT 

No one 

 

Trustee Stapleton led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:02 pm.  
 

Motion to approve the minutes of August 25th, 2025, by Trustee Bates, seconded by Trustee Simko, all voting in 

favor, motion carried. 
 

AUDIENCE 

No one 

 

REGULAR MEETING 

Clerk Trapp gave a report of Abstract #7 for a total of $1,173,786.92: General $74,164.68; Water $97.37; Sewer 

$3,955.09; Pool $75.09; Water Ban $1,094,722.94; Trust and Agency $771.75.  Trustee Bates motioned to 

approve Abstract #1 in the amount of $105,992.14 and seconded by Trustee Stapleton. All present voting in 

favor, motion carried.  
 

REPORTS 
 

Buildings & Grounds 

Trustee Simko announced that the new Flagpole, Flagpole light, Flag, and sign should all be in hopefully prior 

to the Fall Festival. 

 

Trustee Simko reported that Lindsay roofing will be coming on Thursday to give us an estimate for the roof on 

the pavilion at the Erie Canal Park. 

 

Trustee Simko stated that the Garden Shed has been moved and just needs to be spun around and leveled before 

being fixed up. 

 

Trustee Simko and Trustee Stapleton announced that the effort to Consolidate Historians into a common facility 

is still in the works. 

 

Water & Sewer 

Water Operator Williams reported bactees and LT2 samples, and turbidity are all good.  Water usage is up.   

 

Water Operator Williams announced they will re-chlorinate Hamiton St to Tower and Rte 5. 

 



Fred DiRisio reported that Highlander Construction should be coming through the Village after the Fall Festival 

to work on the water project. 
 

Fred DiRisio reported that the sewer has been running well, no issues to report. 

 

Fred DiRisio stated the pool still needs to be weatherized. 

 

Public Safety 

Nothing new to report at this time. 
 

Streets & Drainage 

Superintendent Johnston reported the trees on S. Chappell have been removed.  Once the stumps are out the 

sidewalk will be redone to curb. 

 

Superintendent Johnston announced that a new box beam should be in in a week or two for the end of Hamilton 

Rd (Barb Hines home). 

 

Superintendent Johnston stated that Bobcat will be bringing all attachments and equipment this week.  Once we 

have everything, then we will issue payment. 

 

Superintendent Johnston announced that the Lock Tender’s turnarounds will be graveled this year, and paved 

next year. 
 

General 

Mayor Brim announced that we had our NYMIR Inspection and every went good.  However, we do need to get 

our inventory list updated. 
 

Unfinished Business 

5880 Hamilton water bill dispute.  Marty will continue to monitor for a few days and let us know what he finds. 
 

New Business 

No new business at this time. 

 

Trustee Stapleton requested an Executive Session regarding personnel.  Executive Session began at 8:39 and 

closed at 9:26. 
 

A motion to pay the bills and file the correspondence was made by Trustee Bates seconded by Trustee 

Stapleton. All present voting in favor, motion carried. 

A motion offered by Trustee Bates seconded by Trustee Stapleton to adjourn the meeting. All present voting in 

favor. Motion carried out at 9:34 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 

 

Tina A. Trapp 

Clerk/Treasurer 


